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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 The past five months have been pretty much a blur since I pulled my Pennsylva-
nia-plated car into the parking lot at the Sacred Heart Parish Center back in July. While 
Fr. Ron was still with us, we celebrated the church’s Centennial, joined by Bishop Wack and our 
own new Ordinary, Bishop James Golka. We celebrated the First Vows Mass of the outgoing Holy 
Cross Novices and then welcomed a new class of novices. Fr. Randy took several of our parish-
ioners on Pilgrimage and we enjoyed seeing their pictures and hearing their stories. 

In August, we celebrated Cathy Kusman (Faith Formation Director) and Tom Kelly’s wedding with 
Bishop Hanifen presiding, and since then we have had the Blessing of Pets, my Installation Mass, the Women’s Day 
of Reflection, cemetery visits, many, many funerals, several baptisms, and a handful of weddings. My mom and dad 
have visited from Kansas, along with my Grandma and Grandpa Treiber, and my sister and brother-in-law came with 
some of their kids for Thanksgiving. My brother and his wife are the last holdouts, but we’ll get them out here some-
time. Bishop Golka has said Mass at all three of our churches and has been generous making time for us, for which 
we are grateful. 

All of these important moments, for me personally or for our whole community, have flown by and that is 
without even mentioning the quiet discussions, prayers, talks, visits to homes and hospital rooms, and one-on-one 
conversations with many of you which have made the past months so busy and so fulfilling. I know there are still 
many of you that I haven’t yet had the opportunity to speak with at any length, and I keep meeting more of our parish 
families, it seems, every week. I am so grateful to God for the opportunity to be your pastor, and I want to thank Fr. 
Randy, our staff, our volunteers, our councils and parish groups, and all of you who have helped and continue to 
help me learn how to lead a parish community through your words and your prayers. 

A great many of you have been “little Christs” for me since my arrival by showing me hospitality, welcoming 
me, sharing your lives and experiences and expertise with me. This is the claim we make when we call ourselves 
“Christians:” we are trying to be like Jesus and in our own way to bring Christ into the world. Bringing Christ into the 
world means sharing the Good News that the Angels first proclaimed to the shepherds— this world needs to be saved 
and God has sent you a Savior. Every single human being is worthy of receiving this message of salvation, and no one 
will be excluded who says “yes” to the invitation to be part of the Kingdom of God. 

Please accept my best wishes and pastoral blessing for you and your loved ones this Christmas. May God 
listen to your prayers and grant them according to His perfect will. May Jesus Christ, the Word made Flesh, be born 
more deeply into your heart and life this year, and may the Angels preach to you anew the Good News that you are 
known, loved, and saved by the King of Kings, the Prince of Peace. 

God bless you and Merry Christmas, 

Fr. Jarrod Waugh, CSC, Pastor 

 

Christmas Mass schedule:  
Sacred Heart Church: Saturday, Dec. 24, 4:30 & 7 pm*; Sunday, Dec. 25, 7:30 & 9 am 

OLPH: Saturday, Dec. 24, 4 pm, Caroling at 3:30 pm 
Holy Rosary: Saturday, Dec. 24, 8 pm, Caroling at 7:30 pm 

*Mass will be live-streamed on our website sacredheartcos.org  



 

 

Reflection 

Contribution Statements: To request a 2022 contribution statement, please call the Parish Office at 633-8711. Your 
statement can be sent either by email or mail. Indicate which church you contribute to or any parish projects. Ex: 
OLPH Ramp Project. All mailed in contributions need to be postmarked by Dec. 31, 2022 to be included in your 
2022 Contribution Statement. Anything postmarked after Dec. 31, 2022 will be included in the 2023 Contribution 
Statement. All contributions given in the offertory basket must be received by Dec. 31 to be included in your 2022 
Contribution Statement. Backdated checks received after Dec. 31, 2022 will not be applied to your 2022 Contribu-
tion Statement.  
If you participated in Online Giving or use the Giving App, you will need to log into your account to receive your 
2022 Contribution Statement. 
If you have questions or need help, call the Parish Office. Thank you for supporting our parish! 

Norman Rockwell was a masterful artist who illustrated hundreds of iconic images of everyday life, capturing feeling 
and emotions that resonate with so many people. He was a close observer of the way many wanted to see them-
selves. Images of Thanksgiving and Christmas, along with Fourth of July and other American celebrations, became for 
whole generations the standard of what family life should be like. 

The Saturday Evening Post, whose covers Rockwell graced for many years, tended however to exhibit only stereotypi-
cal Caucasian, middle-class images of American culture, thereby excluding so many Americans who didn’t fit this 
image, thus setting up unrealistic expectations for nearly everyone. Although Rockwell himself created other works 
that showed his personal empathy with Americans of all colors and backgrounds, the standard stereotype endures.   

The very idea of a “Norman Rockwell family” is one of warmth and togetherness, of simple comfort and innocence, 
but nearly always made up of a nuclear family of a white middle-class background. Christmas today is still measured 
sometimes by how well we hold to the standard of the Rockwell image, an image that was never accurate for many 
Americans, but one that has been amplified even today by endless Hallmark Christmas movies. 

The truth, however, is that Christmas is celebrated best not by trying to imitate a Norman Rockwell painting nor a 
Hallmark movie, but by remembering that God became fully human, representing all humans, not just the middle-
class. Jesus was not white, and neither He nor His apostles would ever have recognized 1950’s America, much less 
the America of 2022. His concern for the poor, the downtrodden, the immigrant, the imprisoned, the hungry, and 
even the sinner calls us to widen our Christmas ideal beyond just our own nostalgic memories. 

Many spend Christmas alone, many have broken families or divisions among siblings and children. Some are suffer-
ing somehow, from illness or depression or loneliness, and the sound of carols only amplifies their sadness. The full-
ness of humanity is present at Christmas, representing all peoples and all emotions. 

Thankfully, our God became fully human precisely in order to embrace the fullness of humanity. As we remember 
His birth, may we remember the needs and concerns of all those whom Jesus came to save— everyone! 

—Fr. Randy Rentner, CSC, Associate Pastor 

For the holiday season, we are of-
fering a 100th Anniversary book, a 
pair of St. André Bessette 100th 
Anniversary socks, and a commem-
orative 100th Anniversary pin all for 
$50! Proceeds benefit the St. André 
House. Purchase in the parish office 
while supplies last. 

100th Anniversary Christmas Package Deal 

Thank you for worshipping with us! 
On behalf of Fr. Jarrod Waugh, CSC, our pastor, 

Fr. Randy Rentner, CSC, our associate pastor, 
and our Sacred Heart Parish staff, we wish you 

and your family a Merry Christmas! 



Men of the parish are invited to the 2023 Men’s Retreat, 
Jan. 6-8, at the John Wesley Ranch Retreat Center, just 
south of Divide, CO. Cost is $120, which includes meals 
and lodging. Limited to 40 participants. Partial scholar-
ships available. Fr. Timothy Corbley, I.V. Dei. will present 
on the topic “Overcoming Roadblocks to an Authentic 
Spiritual Life.” Register and pay online on our website.  
Return registration form and payment to the Sacred Heart 
Parish Office by Thursday, Dec. 29.   

Sacred Heart Parish BOOK CLUB: Everyone is invited to 
join us for our book club that will meet on Wednesday, 
Jan. 18 at 9 am in Room 8 (upstairs) of the Parish Center 
to study Vinegar Girl the Taming of the Shrew Retold by 
Anne Tyler. To participate email formationdirec-
tor@sacredheartcos.org.  

 

Training for new Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Com-
munion – EMHC – and Pastoral Care Ministers will take 
place on Saturday, Jan. 21. We’ll meet in Sacred Heart 
Parish Center at 10:30 am. Please prayerfully discern if 
you are being called to serve our homebound brothers 
and sisters, those living in care centers, or those who at-
tend Mass in person. Please RSVP to Sue no later than 
Monday, Jan. 16, and contact her if you have questions, 
or would like more information at 719-633-8711 x102 or 
sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org. 

Parish News  
FAITH FORMATION 

SACRAMENTS 

There is no Children’s Formation,  
Youth Ministry or Confirmation Preparation on  

Dec. 25 & Jan. 1.  
Classes resume Jan. 8.  

 

There is no RCIA on Dec. 27. 
 

There is also no Dismissal on  
Dec. 25 & Jan. 1.  

For more information, contact Cathy Kusman-Kelly                                       
at formationdirector@sacredheartcos.org 

719-633-8711 x105 

No coffee and donuts this Sunday, Dec. 25.  
 

The St. André House is open and available for restroom use 
during weekend Mass and coffee and donuts after daily Mass.  
 

Adult Faith Formation classes will resume Jan. 8 between the 
9 and 11:30 am Masses. All are welcome.  
 

The Parish Office is closed Monday, Dec. 26, Friday, Dec. 30 
& Monday, Jan. 2. 
 

The Food Pantry is closed on Monday, Dec. 26 & Monday, 
Jan. 2. 
 

We collected $3,137 for the second collection for the Retire-
ment Fund for the Religious. Thank you for your generosity.  
 

Vital Times invites men and women to join this small group 
and make a “divine appointment” to grow spiritually from the 
outside into the depths of your soul. Join for fellowship on the 
journey. Meetings are 2nd & 4th Wednesday of the month, 10 
am– noon in St. André House. Group is facilitated by Helen 
McCabe, Sacred Heart parishioner and Catholic Chaplain. 
Next meeting date is Dec. 28. Newcomers are welcome. For 
more information call Helen at 719-600-8642. 
 

All are invited to an Evening Adoration Hour on Thursday, 
Dec. 29, 5:30-6:30 pm in Sacred Heart Church. 
 

As a reminder, the annual Alcathon event will be held at the 
Parish Center on Saturday, Dec. 31– Sunday, Jan. 1. Please 
keep this in mind when parking for weekend Mass. 
 

Effective Jan. 8, the bulletin will temporarily become a bi-
monthly publication until April due to the bulletin editor being on 
maternity leave. Thank you for your patience and understanding. 
 

Our Caregiver Support Group meets the second Tuesday of 
the month, 2:30-3:30 pm in the Parish Center Conference 
Room. Next meeting is Jan. 10.  

 

JOURNEY Ministry meetings for Catholics with LGBT family 
members/ friends will resume on the second Thursday of the 
month starting Thursday, Jan. 12 at 7 pm in Room 5 (upstairs) 
of the Parish Center. We wish you the Blessings of the Season 
until then, but please contact Gayle, 719-599-0692 or bob-
gayler@msn.com with any questions. 
 

Men Growing in Faith is an informal group of Sacred Heart 
men who support each other in living their Catholic faith 
more fully in today's culture. Join us for discussions on a vari-
ety of Catholic/ spiritual topics each month. Meetings are on 
the 2nd & 4th Friday of the month, 6:30–7:45 am in St. André 
House (Bishop Hanifen room upstairs). Next meeting is Fri-
day, Jan. 13.  
 

Spiritual Growth Group (SGG): The SGG's purpose is to 
deepen our relationship with God so to nurture and support 
all our relationships. Join us after the new year once a month 
on Saturday, 9-10:30 am in the St. André House. Next meet-
ing is Jan. 14 where Fr. Jarrod will speak on the topic 
“Abandonment to Divine Providence.” Future meeting dates 
include: Feb. 11, March 11, Apr. 15, May 13, June 17, July— 
no meeting, Aug. 12, Sept. 16, Oct. 14, Nov.—TBD, Dec.— 
no meeting. All are welcome to attend.  

Holy Rosary News: Our Christmas Eve Mass is  
at 8 pm, with carols beginning at 7:30 pm. 
For New Year’s Eve, Mass returns to our regu-
lar 4 pm time on Saturday. Our next Commu-
nity Meeting will be at 3 pm on Jan. 7. 

 

OLPH News: Our Christmas Eve Mass is 
at 4 pm, with carols beginning at 3:30 
pm. There is NO Christmas Day Mass at 
OLPH on Sunday, Dec. 25. New Year’s 
Day Mass returns to our regular 5 pm time on Sunday. We 
have a social after Mass on Jan. 8 and a Community 
Meeting at 3:30 pm on Sunday, Jan. 15. 

 

 

Baptism Class– Sunday, Jan. 15, 1– 3 pm 
Register before you attend. 

mailto:formationdirector@sacredheartcos.org
mailto:formationdirector@sacredheartcos.org
mailto:sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org
mailto:bobgayler@msn.com
mailto:bobgayler@msn.com


Parish Life  

 

 

                                     Giving Trees Thank you 
Thank you to everyone who supported our Giving Trees at Sacred Heart Parish.  
 

At Sacred Heart Church, we sent checks to the following non-profit organizations: Fostering 
Hope in Colorado Springs, Mesa House in Colorado Springs, La Puente in Alamosa, CO, El Cen-
tro de Los Pobres in Avondale, CO, and Holy Cross Mission Center (international).  
 

At Holy Rosary, we sent funds to support Toys for Tots.  
 

At OLPH, we sent funds to support Villa Infantil Orphanage located outside of Guadalajara, Mexico.  

 

 

Just a reminder this holiday season that Sacred Heart Church is still participating in AmazonSmile, a program 
operated by Amazon that lets customers purchase Amazon products and give back to charitable organizations 
of their choice by donating 0.5% of the purchase price of eligible products directly to the charitable organiza-
tion. When you shop with Amazon, remember Sacred Heart Church is eligible to receive your donations!   
 

Visit smile.amazon.com before you shop, and enter Sacred Heart Catholic Church as the charity of your 
choice. (Be sure to pick the Colorado Springs location.) You will be redirected to Amazon’s website to shop 

and make your purchases like you normally would. This is a small way that you can make a big impact! 

 

Advent Vespers Thank you 
Thank you to all who attended our Advent Vespers. A special THANK YOU to our four parishioners who provided a person-
al reflection during Vespers: Katherine Brophy, Mary Superata, Theresa Carel-Useldinger, & Sylvia Canty. We appreciate 
your willingness to share with our parish! Videos of the Vespers are still available on our website sacredheartcos.org 

Food Drive Thank You 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our parish’s Food Drive. Special THANKS to our Food Pantry Volunteers for 
collecting food donations after Masses on Dec. 17 & 18.  
 

Also, a big THANK YOU to Our Lady of the Pines in Black Forest who donated Christmas boxes of food for our Sacred 
Heart Food Pantry to distribute to our neighbors in need during the holidays.  
Thank you for supporting our parish’s Food Pantry! 

Food Pantry Visitor 
On Dec. 15, 2022, our Food Pantry had a special visitor, Mayoral Candidate Yemi Mobolade. He was invited by Food Pan-
try Coordinator Kate Gioglio to get a first-hand look at the need and how our Sacred Heart Food Pantry is serving the com-
munity. He has also visited the Sanctuary Church (next door to Sacred Heart Church) and other places around town that 
assist our neighbors in need. His philosophy is to respect the dignity of all people in the community. Yemiformayor.com    

Pictured Left: Fr. Jarrod Waugh, CSC with 
Mayoral Candidate Yemi Mobolade.  
 

Pictured Middle: Mayoral Candidate Yemi 
Mobolade with Food Pantry Coordinator 
Kate Gioglio (left) and Food Pantry Volun-
teers. 
 

Pictured Above: Mayoral Candidate Yemi 
Mobolade helps out in the Food Pantry.  

“I am grateful for the visit of Mayoral Candidate Yemi to our Parish Food Pantry. It is wonderful to bring attention 
to the needs of our vulnerable friends and neighbors and the great work that is done by our volunteers and staff. 
Thank you, Yemi, for your visit, and for the conversation we had about how churches are a part of the support 
fabric of our community.” — Fr. Jarrod Waugh, CSC 



 Community News 

 Readings for the Week of December 25, 2022 
Sunday: Is 52:7-10/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4, 5-6 [3])/Heb 1:1
-6/Jn 1:1-18 or 1:1-5, 9-14 Monday: Acts 6:8-10; 7:54
-59/Ps 31:3cd-4, 6 and 8ab, 16bc and 17/Mt 10:17-
22 Tuesday: 1 Jn 1:1-4/Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12/Jn 20:1a, 
2-8 Wednesday: 1 Jn 1:5—2:2/Ps 124:2-3, 4-5, 7b-8/
Mt 2:13-18 Thursday: 1 Jn 2:3-11/Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 
5b-6/Lk 2:22-35 Friday:  Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 or Col 3:12-
21 or 3:12-17/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5/Mt 2:13-15, 19-23  
Saturday: 1 Jn 2:18-21/Ps 96:1-2, 11-12, 13/Jn 1:1-18 
Next Sunday: Nm 6:22-27/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 (2a)/Gal 
4:4-7/Lk 2:16-21  

 

 
Lee 

Mary Gibbar  
Anita Achtenberg 
Maggie Savage 
Federica Miller  

Kathleen Maestas   
Mickey Marx  
Leslie Payne  

Riley Hembry  
Dick Reynolds 

Jerry Banks 
Claire Venn 

Lucas George 
Rebecca Davis  
Janella Nevis  
John Villalva 

Valinda Goodwin  
Emma Tafoya 
Angie Chevez  
Ida Herrero  

Mike Bacsmai  

Mary Kai Tuggle 
Guy Grace 

Greg Straight 
Mark Crane 

Frank Poebla  
Gwen Micci 

Christine Wright 
Ruth Valdez 
Noralyn Sass  
Laura Sims 

Shirley Holditch  
Leona Beusterien  

Justin Bartlow  
Barbara Crane 

Cathy T. 
Daniel 

Jim Rothlisberger 
Colby 

Lisa Hubchik  
Elinor McGarry 

Mike Rolla 

Please pray for our brothers & sisters... 

Prayer 

 

Presider Schedule and Mass Intentions 

 

Saturday, December  24– Christmas Eve 

NO 8:00 am Daily Mass                
4:00 pm     OLPH– Presider: Fr. Randy 

       †Leroy Gonzalez by the Valdez Family  
 

4:30 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Jarrod 
      †Frank Lucero by Gilbert & Rose Lucero   
 

7:00 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Jarrod 
   †Mike & Clorinda Martinez by Joyce Martinez 
 

8:00 pm     Holy Rosary Chapel– Presider: Fr. Randy    
      For the living and deceased member of the 
Congregation of Holy Cross 
 

Sunday, December 25– Christmas Day 

7:30 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Jarrod                    

                   For the parishioners of the 3 churches of 
Sacred Heart Parish 
 

9:00 am      Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy   
       †Gloria Aguilar by the Aguilar Family                    
 

NO 11:30 am  Mass at Sacred Heart Church       
 

NO 5:00 pm Mass at OLPH                    
 

Monday, December 26 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
                  Tino & Marcia Archuleta by the Sacred 
Heart Youth Group  
 

Tuesday, December 27 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
          Odelia Sanders by the Sacred Heart Youth Group  
 

Wednesday, December 28 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy  
        Freda Licklider by the Sacred Heart Youth Group             
 

Thursday, December 29 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
                 Angie by the Sacred Heart Youth Group  
 

Friday, December 30 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
               †Karen Donnelly by Grace Donnelly 
 

Saturday, December  31– New Year’s Eve 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Jarrod 
       Charlotte Duran by the Sacred Heart Youth Group  
 

4:00 pm     Holy Rosary Chapel– Presider: Fr. Jarrod   
For the parishioners of the 3 churches of Sacred Heart Parish  
 

5:30 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy 

      †Ronald J. Coca by Ronald & Bear Coca  
 

Sunday, January 1– New Year’s Day 

7:30 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy 

      †Lyle Smith by Mary Smith  
 

9:00 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy    
      †Carl Aldaz by the Aldaz Family   
 

11:30 am   Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Jarrod    
 

For the parishioners of the 3 churches of Sacred Heart Parish  
 

5:00 pm     OLPH– Presider: Fr. Jarrod                       
               For a peaceful & non-violent New Year  

No 8 am Mass, Adoration or  
Confession on Saturday, Dec. 24.  

Diocese: Take control of your money with Financial 
Peace University! This nine-week class uses biblical 
wisdom and common sense to help you tackle budget-
ing, pay off debt, and make your money work for you! 
You can sign up for this class at fpu.com/1156921. 
Class starts Friday, Jan. 20. Facilitated by Sacred Heart 
Parishioner John Krause on Friday nights for 9 weeks, 
Jan. 20- March 17, 6:30- 8:30 pm, at the Computer Lab 
at Corpus Christi Catholic School. Cost: One-year digital 
membership for $79.99. Sign up online with 
code: fpu.com/1156921 Contact John Krause at 
johnbkrause@aol.com or 719-593-9503 with questions.  

New Year’s Mass Schedule: 
Sacred Heart Church: Saturday, Dec. 31, 5:30 pm;  
Sunday, Jan. 1, 7:30, 9 & 11:30 am 
Holy Rosary: Saturday, Dec. 31, 4 pm 
OLPH: Sunday, Jan. 1, 5 pm  

http://fpu.com/1156921
http://fpu.com/1156921
mailto:johnbkrause@aol.com


 

 

 
 

Mission 

 

Our Mission Statement 
 

As a prayerful Catholic community 
of service following Jesus Christ’s 
message of hope and salvation, we 
make God known, loved, and 
served. 

NOTE: Gifts restricted for capital improvements, insurance claims for 

capital repairs, and all capital expenditures are not included here and 

will be reported at the end of the fiscal year. 

10% TITHE: 4% to parish tithing and 6% to diocesan charities. Our parish 

tithes are disbursed by the Pastor based on the recommendations of the 

Tithing Committee. 

Sustaining Our Mission 
 

Please remember… the parish depends on your financial 
contribution, even if you can’t attend Mass in person.   

Current Fiscal Year:   
July 1, 2022– June 30, 2023 SH OLPH HR 

Offertory budget $ 780,000 $ 55,000 $ 55,000 

Offertory year-to-date 254,222 18,556 24,777 

OCT. OFFERTORY TOTALS: $ 66,991 $ 5,022 $ 6,151 

Sunday collections 43,471 2,782 4,946 

Online giving received 23,520 2,240 1,205 

JULY 2022– OCTOBER 2022    

Revenue (see note below) 
General Revenue 
Restricted Gifts/programs 

 
$265,741 

 

 
$ 18,583  

 

 
$ 25,025  

 

Expenses 
Operating Expenses 
Parish Support of Diocese 

 
(246,009)   
(42,753) 

 
(26,686) 
(2,720) 

 
(27,763) 
(3,726) 

Over (Under) ($23,021) ($10,823) ($6,364) 

Mass Times: 
Sacred Heart Church in Colorado Springs, CO– 

Daily Mass: Monday– Saturday, 8 am; 7:40 am Rosary 

Weekend Masses: Saturday, 5:30 pm;  

Sunday, 7:30, 9 & 11:30 am  

Confessions: Saturday, 9-10 am or by appointment, 

call the Parish Office at 719-633-8711 

Adoration: Saturdays after the 8 am Daily Mass 

Anointing of the sick: 1st Friday during Daily Mass 
 

Holy Rosary Chapel in Cascade, CO– Saturday, 4 pm  
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Manitou Springs, 
CO– Sunday, 5 pm 

Contact Us   
Call (719) 633-8711  Fax (719) 633-1859 
Sacramental Emergency Phone: (719) 659-9481 
2021 West Pikes Peak Avenue  
Colorado Springs, CO 80904  

The Parish Office is open Sunday, 8 am– noon, Monday
– Thursday, 8:30 am– 3 pm. Closed 12–1 pm for lunch.  
 

Food Pantry is open Mondays & Thursday, noon– 2 pm. 
 

Email Address: office@sacredheartcos.org  

Website: www.sacredheartcos.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/sacredheartcos 

Pastoral Team 

Fr. Jarrod Waugh, CSC, Pastor  
EXT. 110 / jwaugh@sacredheartcos.org  
 

Fr. Randall Rentner, CSC, Associate Pastor 
EXT. 103 / AssocPastor@sacredheartcos.org  
 

Grace Donnelly Communication, Volunteer &  
Safe Environment Coordinator 
Ext. 111 / gdonnelly@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Sue Gerlach, Director of Music Ministry/  
Liturgy Coordinator 
Ext. 102 / sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Jimmy Gibson, Facilities Manager  
Ext. 101 / maintenance@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Kristin Gustafson, Music Director for Holy Rosary & 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
hrolphchoir@gmail.com 
 

Pam Kestner, Assistant Faith Formation Director 
Ext. 104/ pkestner@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Cathy Kusman-Kelly, Faith Formation Director 
Ext. 105/ formationdirector@sacredheartcos.org 
 

KC Krumpak, Business Manager 
Ext. 106 / business@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Mary Superata, Parish Office  719-633-8711 
Ext. 100 / office@sacredheartcos.org 

Thanks to our  
advertiser of the week!  
Have a business or service 

to advertise?  
Contact Kathryn Dickens at  

719-650-9467  

mailto:jwaugh@sacredheartcos.org
mailto:AssocPastor@tricommunity.org
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Dan Rockhill
719-634-2276
dan@rockhillelectrical.net 
www.rockhillelectrical.net

Peace of Mind for Your Electrical Needs

 
Service - Repairs

Replacements - Installs
Proud Sacred Heart VendorProud Sacred Heart Vendor
www.eagleheatingac.com

Guerra Dental, PCGuerra Dental, PC
FAMILY & COSMETIC DENTISTRYFAMILY & COSMETIC DENTISTRY
3208 N Academy Blvd Ste 100 • 719-309-42583208 N Academy Blvd Ste 100 • 719-309-4258

www.guerradental.comwww.guerradental.com

$99
New Patient

Exam
and X-Rays

635-3563
2500 Centennial Blvd.
www.olsonph.com 

EXPERIENCE YOU CAN TRUST SINCE 1917
Specialists in All Types of Plumbing, Heating,  

Air Conditioning, and Sewer Repairs
• 24 Hour Service •

Replacement or New Installation ~ Residential & Commercial

THE AMBUUL 
FAMILY

For all your insurance or out of pocket repair needs

On the Corner of Garden of the Gods Rd. 
and North Nevada

260-0285
Members of The Catholic Community

COLLISION REPAIR & PAINTING

Custom Home BuildersCustom Home Builders
719-475-7997719-475-7997

Marcia Frye
Real Estate Professional

Parishioner
719-510-3900

Over 30+ years on the West Side

Enrolling Preschool thru 8th Grade Year-Round
Financial Assistance Available

Call to schedule a tour TODAY!
719-471-7771  school.divineredeemer.net

The Law Offices of J.C. “Pit” Martin, III
Attorney at Law
(719) 578-5455

1730 N Corona St • Colorado Springs, CO
PIT-LAW.COM

Personal Injury and Insurance Litigation

Emergencies & 
New Patients Welcome!

1455 Little Bear Creek Pt Ste 100
Jessie B Mastin DDS

633-2828

	 Ambulance • Police/Fire • Family/Friends
	 GPS • Fall Alert • 24/7 • 365 • App Locator

	IF YOU LIVE ALONE
	You Need MDMedAlert™

	At HOME and AWAY!

CALL 1•800•808•9294
No Contract/Fees • Easy Setup

md-medalert.com/mo.

Donate today at HopeAndHome.org

(719) 237-2886
Interior & Exterior
Reasonable Rates 

Insured
40 Years Experience

SENIOR CITIZEN DISCOUNT
qualitypaintingspecialistinc.com

1104 West Colorado Ave.
Colorado Springs, CO
719-633-8766  
www.westonefamilydental.com

Well established private practice serving the west side for over 30 years! 
Experienced and professional staff available 5 days a week.  

We see patients of all ages! Come feel right at home with us! 
Always accepting new patients! 

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Kathryn Dickens

kdickens@4LPi.com
(800) 950-9952 x5809

PART OF

CONTACT 
US TODAY!

719.250.4974 
CraigAlanGroup.com

Craig Johnson
REALTOR® Your Seniors Real 

Estate Specialist®

6155 N. Academy Blvd
719-594-4778

111 E. Garden of the Gods Rd.
719-633-2072

www.OBriensCarpetOne.com


